

KEYSBOROUGH PRIMARY SCHOOL 2025 NEWSLETTER

Address: 33 Coomoora Road Springvale South 3172

Phone: 9798 4764

Email: keysborough.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Principal: Natalie Jones-Pinkett

Assistant Principals: Christopher Williams and Carly Bourke

Future Making for Every Student

12th June 2025

'Keysborough Primary School acknowledges that we are on the traditional land of the Bunurong people and pays respect to elders past and present.'

Be Respectful Be Safe Be a Learner

Hi everyone,

I have put into the newsletter our mini whiteboard routine which is being used in all classes at KPS.

A little about what and why of the use of mini whiteboards.

The mini white boards allow students to quickly respond to questions, solve problems, show and share thinking and ideas.

They are very effective for students because they allow all students to actively participate and boost confidence.

They provide immediate feedback for teachers. They allow teachers to identify misconceptions and to make real time adjustments to their teaching to better assist in students learning.









It would be great if you had a talk with your children about how and when they use them in their learning at KPS

Construction Club

Construction Club was super busy this week!

We had around 30 students working on builds that included the Titanic, cargo ships, planes and a Cambodian train station. Looking forward to seeing what is created next Thursday.



















Don't forget we have an Open afternoon today between 2.30-4.00 pm. Looking forward to seeing many of you. Have a safe and enjoyable weekend.

Kind regards

Christopher Williams Assistant Principal





Dear parents, guardians and carers,

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD)

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the *Disability Discrimination Act 1992* and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the *NCCD guidelines* (2019).

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes:

- year of schooling
- category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional
- level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, supplementary, substantial or extensive.

This information assists schools to:

- · formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools
- consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools
- develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational outcomes for students with disability.

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly for the support of students with disability.

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the <u>Australian Government's Privacy Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy)</u>. Further information about the NCCD can be found on the <u>NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au</u>). If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.

Kind	rega	rds
KIIIU	ıcga	ıus

Natalie Pinkett

Principal

Application/Enrolments open for 2026

Keysborough Primary School is accepting enrolments for Foundation students in 2026.

Foundation enrolments are open now. To ensure your child is enrolled, it is important that an enrolment form is completed as soon as possible. Please follow the below link to register and lodge the application for your child.

Home (educationapps.vic.gov.au)

If you have any queries regarding enrolment, contact us on 9798 4764.

"When I'm born I'm black. when I grow up I'm black, when I'm in the sun I'm black. when I'm sick I'm black. when I die I'm black, and you... when you're born you're pink, when you grow up you're white, when you're cold you're blue, when you're sick you're blue, when you die you're green and you dare call me colored."

- Oglala Lakota





cmy.net.au/schools-standing-up-to-racism

Dates to Remember

Thursday, 12th June Open Day – 2.30 - 4 pm.

Friday, 4th July – Last day of term 2 School finishes at 2.30 pm.

Monday,21st July – First Day of Term 3 Wednesday, 30th July – Friday, 1st August – Year 4/5 camp



